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STATE OF WYOMING ) 
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TOWN OF LINGLE  ) 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Lingle Town Council convened at 6:00 PM January 22, 2025 with Mayor Foster leading 

the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were present, constituting a quorum:  

        Mayor:    Micah Foster   

        Council Members:  Kathy Wilhelm 

           Jeff Jerome 

           Tabitha Lambert 

           Shelly Duncan (Zoom) 

               

    There was also present:  Police Chief:  Endra Andrews 

        Deputy C/T:  Nakisha Garner 

        Town Supervisor: Logan Dailey  

        Clerk/Treasurer: Richard Reyes 

 

                Absent:  LVFD FC:   Kasey Bangerter 

              

Mayor Foster welcomed all in attendance and thanked them for being present.  Mayor Foster called for approval of 

the agenda.  CM Lambert moved to approve the agenda as presented.  CM Jerome voiced the second and the motion 

carried unanimously.  Mayor Foster called for approval of the minutes of the January 8, 2025 regular council meeting.  

CM Wilhelm moved to approve the minutes as presented.  CM Jerome voiced the second and the motion carried 

unanimously.  

 POLICE ITEMS:  PC Andrews reported:  All is well in the Town of Lingle.     

 MAINTENANCE ITEMS:  TS Dailey reported:  The town Christmas decorations are very worn and have 

been repaired many times over the years.  Something may need to be done for replacement; At least one water well 

sample may need to be taken at the landfill; Craig McComie with DEQ suggested that a pole barn be installed at the 

landfill.  The building will be used to store refuse and some equipment; The water Consumer Confidence Report has 

been initiated.  

 LVFD ITEMS:  CM Lambert reported:  Five FD members will attend classes in Torrington; The coyote hunt 

went well; The gas line has been installed to the firehouse.               

 ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS: C/T Reyes reported:  The food permit for the Community Center kitchen has 

been renewed; A reimbursement request for the Transfer Station has been submitted in the amount of $22,670.77; A 

renewal for the town’s Red Cross Licensed Training Provider has been submitted.     

 COUNCIL ITEMS:  CM Duncan advised the council to be aware of proposed legislation reducing property 

taxes in the State of Wyoming by 50%.  This legislation may have a negative impact on the Town of Lingle and other 

Wyoming municipalities.             

   

With no further business to conduct Mayor Foster adjourned the meeting at 6:15 PM.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

SEAL: 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST 

 

 

_____________________________    ________________________________ 

Clerk/Treasurer, Richard Reyes                  Mayor, Micah Foster 

 


